
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Wednesday 24th March 2010 at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton, R Griffiths, J Davies, D Newsham,

S Home.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 2 (from Highley PC)

00.
Public participation:

Chairman welcomed 2 Councillors from Highley PC to the meeting who confirmed that they had just come to sit in our meeting for an insight as to how other Parish Councils work.

01.
Apologies:

Cllrs A Parsons (not well) and D Walsh (work), S Cllr G Butler.   Resolved to accept apologies.
02.
Declaration of interests:

Cllr B Hamilton-Russell – personal interest in item 10b Parish Watch (co-ordinator).

Cllr J Davies – personal interest in item 6a Planning application (friend of applicant) and item 11a Playgroup cheque (committee member)
Cllr R Griffiths – personal interest in item 7 updated member’s Interest form (own form).
Cllr S Home – personal/prejudicial in item 11a Lengthsman Scheme cheque (husband co-ordinates scheme/employed by Willowdene) and Playgroup (committee member).

Cllr R Abbiss – personal interest in item 12 SALC – Vice Chair and prejudicial interest in item 11a Severn Hospice donation (fund raiser)
Cllr M Shineton – prejudicial interest in item 11a Severn Hospice donation (fundraiser) and 11a Severn Centre (trustee).

Cllr D Newsham – prejudicial interest in item 11a Severn Hospice donation (fundraiser).

03.
Minutes of last meeting held on 22nd February 2010:

Chairman asked that the word ‘central’ be amended to ‘centric’ on page 616 item 8. Resolved to make this amendment and the minutes were approved as a true record.

04.
Casual Vacancy:

Clerk was in receipt of a letter from SC confirming that the Parish Council are able to co-opt a new member.  The only person who had indicated an interest was Mrs Hazel Barrett but Clerk had been unable to contact her as she was away.  After discussions it was RESOLVED that this vacancy be advertised in the newsletter again and the vacancy filed at the next meeting.

05.
Matters arising from the minutes:

a) Progress report:

Dr’s Surgery disabled access:

Clerk and Cllr Shineton met with Mr Griffiths and Graham Downes to look at this problem.  It appears that the work has been carried out as per the instructions of SC but not as understood by Mr Griffiths. Graham Downes marked it all up and was to issue instructions for the work to be carried out again.

Roads:

Clerk and Cllr Shineton toured most of the Parish with Graham Downes to look at the problems.  Graham has accepted that there needs to be lots of work on our roads and will commence with the Prescott Road with effect from 19th April – road closure necessary.

Bagginswood road: It is hoped that this will have quite a lot of work carried out during May starting near to Bardley Court. Until then SC will continue to emergency fill potholes.

School car parking:

Details given to the Police – It is understood that the Police have visited.  It was felt that the Police should park their vehicle away from the school when attending as parents parked correctly when they saw the Police.  Chairman will contact Police.
SALC Area Committee:

Last night a training session on ‘Staff Appraisals’ was held – this was very useful.

Annual Parish Meeting:

This will be held at The Old Vicarage Adventure Centre and as mentioned in an email I have contacted the Emergency Planning department and they are happy to come along to that meeting and give a presentation. Clerk thought that this might tie in very nicely as the OVC actually train the emergency services with river rescues.  Councillors agreed to invite SC to the meeting to give a presentation.
Snow/Tree Wardens: It was agreed to write to SALC for these schemes to be encouraged.
Cllr Abbiss asked what the ‘council Tax Base rate was – Cllr Griffiths explained this to all present.

Printer from Broadplace to Willowdene – this has still not been transferred.  Resolved that Cllr Shineton speak to SC.
06.
Planning applications:

a) Erection of a replacement timber framed garage with storeroom following the demolition of existing – Lower Harcourt, Chorley – Listed Building and Full Planning consent.

Cllr Shineton abstained from taking part in this discussion and voting on this application.

Cllr Davies declared a personal interest in this application as a friend of the applicant.
These plans were a re-submission of a lapsed application and it was resolved to support these plans.

b) No others received.

c) Appeal date – The Firs, Chorley – May 6th, Westgate, Bridgnorth.
Cllr Shineton was happy with all the information that she had to attend and speak at this appeal.  
It was also pointed out that a mobile home is to be sited in the woods at Brooksmeeting but although it is not in our parish no planning permission has been advertised on the SC website and this is a SSSI site.   Resolved that Cllr Shineton will make enquiries regarding this.
07.
Correspondence:

To note receipt:

Clerk’s new tax code

The Clerk magazine

LCR magazine

HM Revenue and Customs – new cd rom (installed)

SC – Updated Members Interest Form – Cllr Griffiths (Cllr Griffiths declared a personal interest)
Wet Midland Airport Action Group

SC – campaign to encourage people to vote

Clerk and Council’s Direct magazine

Marshalls – Driveway designs

Green Communities

Public Works Loan Board – Direct Debit notification

Crucial Crew funding request – it was resolved that if there was insufficient funds to cover this event then the PC would make up the shortfall. Cllr Abbiss will speak to Mr Williamson regarding this.
Letter re: parking problem – clerk briefly explained the problem between the tenants of 4 and 8 Glebe Drive, Stottesdon. It was resolved that Clerk writes back and acknowledges receipt and place the correspondence on file.
Wicksteed Playscapes brochure

SLCC – Playground Safety seminar – Hereford 20th April 2010 – no interest.
SC – Road Closure – Prescott road – 19th April for 5 days – this will be put in the newsletter.
Severn Centre, Highley – April events

LJC meeting – 25th March – Sports and Social Club, Cleobury Mortimer 7pm

Planning Inspectorate – FP6 diversion.  Clerk explained that this had been referred back to SC from the Inspectorate as the legal wording was flawed but this was at present being rectified and further copies will be sent out.
Audit forms received.  This has to be completed by the end of June and sent to the External Auditors by 14th July.
SC – New Outdoor Recreation Service Newsletter

Glasdon brochure

Emails forwarded:
Planning Lists – various

Southern Area Partnership Event

24.2.10 – LJC Ludlow & Clee re: Health Care facilities for the 21st Century

3.3.10 – RSS Update

5.3.10 – MP – New age for agriculture

5.3.10 – SALC – LJC Summit

5.3.10 – Parish News from Rural Services Network

16.3.10 – SALC – E.Bulletin

No reply received from the landowners regarding the extra car parking in the village. It was resolved to discuss this at the next meeting.

08.
Core Strategy:

In general it was felt that this was a good document and that SC should be congratulated on it.

Cllr Abbiss read through comments that she had made and after further discussions it was resolved to send in the attached comments.
09.
Standing Orders/Asset register/Risk assessment:
Standing Orders:

Clerk had almost finished going through this document and would have this ready for the next meeting – copies will be sent out to Cllrs for approval and then adoption.

Asset register:

The figures needed checking and it was resolved that all figures remain the same except for the laptop when this should be reduced to a value of £470.99.

Risk Assessment:

Clerk circulated a ‘working from home risk assessment’ drawn up to cover the Clerk. Resolved to accept this.

10.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

· Moon House Bank potholes are very bad.  These have been filled once but are out again.

· Honeysuckle Lane/Prescott BW – large deep potholes –Clerk confirmed that these had already been reported.

· In general the potholes are getting worse all over the parish.

· Road broken down in The Desserts.

· Road subsiding very badly just round the bend from Mr Harris’ cottage at Hall Orchard.

· Elastic bands being dropped by the postman- agreed to write to the PO regarding this.

· Clerk confirmed that Cllr Parsons would be happy to be involved with the Parish Plan.

· Clerk received a further complaint regarding dog mess in Station road and the complainant is happy to give a statement to the SC – details forwarded to SC for their attention.

b) Parish Watch:

Chairman confirmed that there was little to report other than an incident at The Bull Ring and the fact that the Police response time was diabolical.

Response times had been raised at the LJC meeting at Doddington last year and will be raised again at Cleobury Mortimer on Thursday evening.

11.
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments:
Mrs F Morris – April salary - £xxx. Resolved to pay.
PAYE - £342.24. Resolved to pay.
G Morris – Spring newsletter - £25. Resolved to pay.
SALC – training - £75.00. Resolved to pay.
Mrs F Morris – expenses £52.34 + working from home – £78 (£3x 26 weeks) = £130.34

Willowdene Resources (Lengthsman Scheme) - £2455.75 – Cllr Home declared a prejudicial interest as her husband operates the Lengthsman Scheme and she is employed by Willowdene and left the room. Resolved to pay. 

Cllr Home returned to the meeting.
Chorley Village hall - £180. Resolved to pay.
Kids Like Me (Chorley Playgroup) - £97.94 + £17.15 VAT = £115.09 (ratification needed). Resolved that this was acceptable as this expenditure had been agreed at a previous meeting. Cllrs Home and Davies both declared personal interests as committee members of the Chorley Playgroup.
Donations:
Severn Hospice - £50 – Cllrs Shineton, Abbiss and Newsham all declared prejudicial interests and left the room as they fund raise for the Hospice. Resolved to pay.
Severn Centre - £50 – Cllr Shineton declared a prejudicial declared a prejudicial interest and left the room as she is a trustee of the Severn Centre. Resolved to pay.
Members were called back into the room.

Samaritans - £50 – resolved to pay.
CAB - £75 – resolved to pay.
Hope House Hospice - £50 – resolved to pay.
Chorley Village Hall account (room hire July-March) - £180 – resolved to pay.
b) Income since last meeting:

56p interest on deposit account.

c) Bank statement:
 Chairman initialled the deposit account bank statement which Clerk copied for all members.

12.
SALC report:

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest as Vice chairman of SALC.

Cllr Abbiss reported that a training event on Staff Appraisals had been held the previous evening at the Area meeting at Bridgnorth. The meeting in February hosted a speaker from HomePoint who gave an interesting presentation on choice base lettings.

Staff reviews are being carried out on SALC staff and the name will be changed to Association of Local Councils (ALC) in Shropshire and Telford and Wrekin in April.
SALC Constitution attended at the meeting on 13th March.

Training programmes have been put together by SALC and the next Area meeting will be June 29th when it is hoped to have a speaker on Planning attend.
13.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

Cllr Shineton reported the following:

· On the spot £80 fines for people caught allowing their dogs to foul and not clearing it up.

· £5000 granted to Youth Partnership to enable the youth from outlying areas to travel to Cleobury Mortimer or out of the county for events.

· Training session run by Peter Lacey at Shirehall excellent.

· Market Hall, Cleobury Mortimer – webcam available for jobs/careers etc.

· Waiting restriction in Cleobury Mortimer outside The Manor House with effect from 15th April.

· Shropshire Mobility Access Group is working very well in Ludlow area and would like to see one start up in our area.

· Complaints/problems regarding the Social car service but not sure what the problem is.  An item could be put in the newsletter regarding this scheme.

· Foxwood cattle grid repairs delayed until after Easter.

· Heating in Stottesdon School is to be replaced.

· Shropshire Partnership document offered to anyone who had not seen it.

· SC budget – over £3m savings with posts not being replaced after becoming vacant and how this money has been used was reported.

· Out of hours service at Kidderminster Hospital for Shropshire patients – No reply after 12 months of asking.

· Money from Wyre Forest available which might be used to make use of the vast area of woods and to stabilise the Kinlet Pitt winding house.

14.
Items for next agenda:

Standing Orders

15.
Date of next meeting:

Annual Parish Meeting – 19th April – The Old Vicarage Adventure Centre
Parish Council meeting – 26th April

Cllr Abbiss asked if Councillors thought there should be a short dedication for the bench which is to be erected in memory of Rev Bill Bromley.  It was agreed that there should be and this was left for Cllr Abbiss to arrange.

Cheques written:
Mrs F Morris – £xxx
PAYE - £342.24

G Morris – £25

SALC – £75.00

Mrs F Morris – £130.34

Willowdene - £2455.75

Chorley Village hall - £180

Kids Like Me - £115.09

Hope House - £50

Severn Hospice - £50

Severn Centre - £50

CAB - £75

Samaritans - £50

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.31pm.
Signed:    Chairman




Date:
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 26th April 2010.
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